

## ROARING 40°S

Official Newsletter of Apex 40

ISSUE NO.7 : MELBOURNE AND GIPPSLAND BRANCH

For Continuing Fellowship

Alan Flaherty President:

Home: 232.7655

Business: 42.2956

Secretary:

Colin Speirs

Home: 792.1667

Business: 544.2022

Correspondence: 13 Koonalda Grove, North Dandenong 3175.

This will be our second meeting this year and will be held on a Monday at Karinya Lodge.

Location:

Cnr. Railway Road and Station Street, Blackburn.

Time:

7.00 Social Drinking

7.30 Dinner

Date:

April 17th : Monday

A Must:

Please notify Sec. Colin by Thursday 13th April at the latest if

you wish to attend.

Reminder:

Subs. are now due \$3.00 per head.

## RORT:

Well what a weekend. For those members who missed out here is a quick report.

Elections: New National President - Alan Kinder

Secretary/Treasurer

- Geoff Angus

Vice Presidents

- Arthur Boyce and Rosemary Frazer

Two new members were elected to the executive - Jock Littler

Kevin Frazer.

Next Year:

IT'LL BE FINE IN '79 RORT - will be held in Launceston on

Victorian Labor Day weekend.

Ern. ran a raffle at the Rort for a pair of Golf shoes. These were won by Jock Littler.

The raffle for the screen door will be drawn at this dinner. Please bring along ticket butts and money.

The Social side of the Rort was a huge success with everyone enjoying themselves.

Believe it or not Ern. told me he had a BIRD lined up to spend the night with out at the Ritchies.

I believe an extra verse was written for the Rort song, maybe we will hear it at this dinner ..... Alan?

I.P.P. Lionel reported that contact had been made with the Apex National President who has suggested that we talk about our differences. Sounds O.K.

Well thats enough - I'll see you at the Dinner.

Roaring 40's is published by Apex 40 to inform members of current events.